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MISREPRESENTED USE OF OUR LADY’S MESSAGES 
Communique from Fr. Luca Pescatori 

 

In recent times, some groups have emerged using in a completely misinterpreted way the 

messages given by Our Lady to Fr. Gobbi in the book "To the Priests, Our Lady's Beloved Sons". 

These groups, and the priests who inspire them, manipulate the messages of Our Lady’s book 

to spread their own ideas, which are not in communion with the Church.  Some of these groups 

are also trying to use the recent death of our dear Emeritus Pope Benedict XVI for their own 

purpose.  

The Marian Movement of Priests reaffirms faithfully what has always been taught by Our Lady 

through Fr. Stefano Gobbi which means that no one is allowed to use the messages of the 

Immaculate Heart of Mary outside the context of the Cenacle Prayer of the MMP. 

It is a very serious matter the usage of Our Lady's words to promote personal thoughts about 

the Church and to use them in order to publicize their own prayer groups with such ideas.   

The Marian Movement of Priests is not associated in the most absolute way with all these 

groups, of which some of them are not in communion with the Church, also it completely rejects 

both the spiritual method and the ecclesial vision taught and promoted by them. The MMP 

affirms that their interpretations have nothing to do with the spirit taught by Our Lady to Fr. 

Stefano Gobbi and to Her Movement.  

On the other hand, the Marian Movement of Priests once again invites everyone to accept the 

three points that Our Lady asks:   

1. to renew and live the consecration to the Immaculate Heart of Mary;   

2. to live in the unity of prayer and love for the Pope;    

3. to bring as many as possible, priests and faithful to live these two realities, especially through 

doing Cenacles of prayer and fraternity in the way that Our Lady asked Fr. Stefano Gobbi. 

May our two patrons, St. John Paul II and St. Therese of the Child Jesus, intercede for the unity 

of the Church and for her purification. May they help us to be faithful to the spirit that Our Lady 

communicated to us through her messages and by the living example of Fr. Stefano Gobbi.  
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